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The 

Valley Messenger 
A publication of San Ramon Valley United Methodist Church. Open Hearts. Open Minds. 

Open Doors. 

Great Things Ahead! 

Dear SRVUMC Family, 

I can’t believe that we are already moving into the fall months! While I have thoroughly en-

joyed the transition months of summer (especially getting to know many of you over meals 

and get-togethers), I am excited for the many great things ahead for our community in Sep-

tember! There are a couple of things that are worthy of special attention.  

First, our choir and Living Water Band return to a weekly presence in our Sunday worship as 

our new Director of Music Ministry, Jeffrey Howe, begins his time with us. You will learn 

more about Jeff through our SPRC Chair, Bill Fulcher, but let me just briefly comment on how 

excited I am that he is joining our team. Jeff is gifted in many ways, but his gentle, humorous, 

and faithful spirit is what I love most about him. He will be introduced in person at our wor-

ship on September 3 with a special vocal performance that he will be offering, and the choir 

will be back to lead for the first time on the following Sunday on September 10. I hope you 

don’t miss these worship services! (See Page 5 for a message from Jeff.) 

The second is the reboot of our Faith Development Committee under the direction of Bill 

Rust. Many of you know Bill as a longtime Bible teacher for our community. One of the things 

that I have come to know about Bill is that he loves Jesus, and he loves the Bible—a winning 

combination for anyone who would step into the role of helping shape and nurture disciples 

in our church and beyond. Bill and I have been in conversation about a strategic launch of 

new learning opportunities and new small groups for this fall. You will see more information 

coming forth about the many offerings that will be available and how you can get connected, 

but for now get your heart, mind, body and soul ready to grow in your journey with God and 

with each other! 
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Announcements 

Expansion and Excitement in SRVUMC’s Social Media and Online Worship  

By Sarah Stribling 

It is summer but social media is not taking a vacation! There has been in-

creased activity on Facebook, YouTube, and the online church campus. Now, 

we are also expanding our online presence into Instagram. Over the past 90 

days, our Facebook reach has increased 106%, and we have seen followers 

increase 433%, a gain of 16 total followers. Page Likes are up 233%, and our 

page is seeing twice the number of visitors. In the same time period, the num-

ber of Facebook posts has decreased by 20%. This drop is attributable to the 

change in season (summer typically offers fewer church activities than other times of year) and also 

signals an intentional shift in social media strategy from quantity (a new post every day) to quality (a 

few well-thought-out posts) going forward. In the past 90 days, the top five social media posts have 

included photos of staff as we said goodbye to Pastor Kim and Pastor Andrew and welcomed Pastor 

Sam. In terms of reach, a post promoting our preschool was our most successful. It used a stock pho-

to and was seen by 573 people. Success here underlines the important role photos play in increasing 

online engagement. Going forward, your Director of Social Media and Online Ministries will be more 

intentional about incorporating photos from recent church activities (celebrating Vacation Bible 

School volunteers, Grill and Chill, etc.) along with inspirational and informative posts. 

There are many other new things that you will see launched soon including: midweek prayer gather-

ings, a new welcome center in the narthex, membership classes, and more! Friends, great things are 

ahead! And I’m so grateful that we can continue to grow our church together! 

With hope for the best that is yet to come, 

P. Sam | syun@srvumc.org 

Instagram: @revyunique 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/revyunique 

P.S. One of the best ways to stay connected to all the great things happening at SRVUMC is to be ac-

tive on our Church Center app and to follow us on our Facebook page and Instagram. If you need 

help downloading and getting these set up, please be sure to reach out to our Director of Social Me-

dia and Online Ministry, Sarah Stribling at sstribling@srvumc.org. 

From Page 1 

Continued Page 3 

mailto:syun@srvumc.org
mailto:@revyunique
https://www.facebook.com/revyunique
https://www.facebook.com/sanramonvalleyumc
https://www.instagram.com/sanramonvalleyumc/
mailto:sstribling@srvumc.org
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Announcements 

Our YouTube channel is also seeing increased activity. Over the past 90 days, our channel has gained 

25 new subscribers, an increase of 150%. We currently have 152 subscribers. Videos have received 

54% more views, and our watch time has increased 48%. Top videos during this time include Nadia’s 

rendition of “Precious Lord, Take My Hand”, a highlight reel from one of Pastor Sam’s sermons, a reel 

from this writer’s on-demand video class on spiritual practices, and two worship services. These top 

videos are comprised of long-form videos, song-length musical excerpts from worship, and short-form 

reels/shorts. Employing such diverse video forms ensures we are creating content that reaches re-

turning viewers as well as new viewers. Returning viewers are more likely to watch our long-form vid-

eos while new viewers are more likely to watch reels and musical excerpts. For example, of all the 

people who watched the short-from Pastor Sam’s sermon on “God’s Vision for Community”, 89% 

were not channel subscribers. Instead, 83% of the views derived 

from YouTube’s Shorts feed. This contrasts with the worship video 

“God’s Vision for Community” in which 22% of viewers subscribe to 

our channel. Thirty-five percent of views came via the church web-

site and 21% came from exploring our channel. Our worship videos 

retain viewers better than shorts and musical excerpts. 

Church Center has seen more activity lately because people are able 

to sign up online for various upcoming events. There were three Grill 

and Chills this year, and the first and last Grill and Chill sold out. 

There were 60 and 70 online signups, respectively. This writer 

worked with the person in charge of Grill and Chill to ensure the reg-

istration process went as smoothly as possible. People also have had 

the opportunity to sign up to volunteer at the food bank. All fifteen slots for 

that event are currently filled.  

This writer is excited to announce that SRVUMC’s online presence is expand-

ing into Instagram! Pastor Sam is working to link the church Facebook account 

with the church Instagram account. This platform expands our reach into a 

slightly younger demographic than Facebook and emphasizes graphics and 

short form videos (reels). Follow us @sanramonvalleyumc! 

From Page 2 

Ministry Highlights in an 

Online World 

• New! Instagram presence 

@sanramonvalleyumc! 

• Facebook followers ↑433% 

(16 new followers) 

• YouTube subscribers 

↑150% (25 new subscrib-

ers) over 90 days; total sub-

scribers, 152 

Use the above QR to 

follow on Instagram! 
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Office Hours and Days Off for Staff 
The staff at SRVUMC are here to serve alongside you as we follow the way of Jesus. To help us com-

municate well, we want you to know what days we take off. You can be assured we’ll respond to 

your email or message just as soon as we are back in the office. 

Office Hours 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. On Wednesdays, the office is open 

9:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.  

Time Off 

Sr. Pastor Sam Yun: Friday 

Pastor Jong Kim: Monday 

Laura Roy, Director of Family Ministry: Monday and Saturday 

Sol Cuenco, Office Manager: Varies 

Patsy Kyles, Office Administrator: Wednesday afternoons, weekends 

Sarah Stribling, Director of Social Media and Online Ministries: Monday 

Priya Gupta, Accountant: Varies 

Michelle Cooke, Accounts Receivable Clerk: Varies 

Susan Madden, Accounts Payable Clerk: Varies 

Sam Hawk, Director of Facilities and A/V: Varies 

Lisa Jancarik, Newsletter Editor: Calls and texts welcome between 7:30 a.m. and 8 p.m. 

Get the Word Out! 

All your announcements for Friday Memo, monthly newsletter or other church 

media outlets should go to the same email: media@srvumc.org. Using one email 

address is convenient for users, and it ensures that church communication 

channels are working with the same information. 

Laura Roy should have your Friday Memo announcements by 4 p.m. on 

Wednesdays. Contact her with questions or for assistance. 

Lisa Jancarik should have your Valley Messenger content for the next edition by the 15th of the cur-

rent month. Contact her with questions or to give her a heads up that your article or announcement 

is coming. 

mailto:media@srvumc.org
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Hello SRVUMC From Our New Director of Music Ministry 

I’m overjoyed to be your new Director of Music Ministry. As a lifelong member of the United Method-

ist Church, I’m especially excited to return to the denomination where I first encountered God’s love, 

and I can already feel that love radiating from each and every member of 

this community.  

I am originally from Saint Paul, MN, and moved to the Bay Area in 2018 to 

accept the position of Cantor and Assistant Director of Music at St. 

Dominic’s Church in San Francisco. Church music has been a mainstay of 

my vocational journey, and I truly believe in its power to spiritually trans-

form individuals and communities.  

In addition to my new duties at the church, I also serve as Director of Op-

erations for California Bach Society, and I freelance as a singer and voice 

teacher. During my free time, I love to workout, go on wine tastings, and 

cook dinner with my partner, Diana, and her cuddly cat, Napoleon (who 

doesn't help).   

—Jeff Howe, Director of Music Ministry 

Jeffrey Howe, our new Di-

rector of Music Ministry 

How To Donate Altar Flowers 

Each Sunday except Communion Sunday, you’ll see donated 

flowers on the altar. You can donate these beautiful flowers 

in honor or memory of your loved one for a small fee. Then, 

take the flowers home or donate them to the homebound. 

Sign up on the Flower Calendar in the Narthex. Then, please 

follow up with Patsy via email at pkyles@srvumc.org or by 

calling the church office at (925) 837-5243 with an accom-

panying dedication for the Friday Memo and payment ar-

rangements. 
Kay Jones’ birthday flowers on the altar 

inspired this photo by her well-wishers. 

 Delete Recent Scam Emails Posing as Bishop 

• Never open an email with an address you don’t recognize or can’t confirm independently (i.e., with 

a phone call to the office). 

• Never open an email with a vague or secretive request for help from your pastor, church or bish-

op. 

• If you do open an email, which is inadvisable, then never reply. Delete it at once. 

mailto:pkyles@srvumc.org
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Spiritual Growth 

September 18—Demon Copperhead by Barbara Kingsolver. A modern take on David 

Copperfield, with a look at current support of children and adults’ experiences. Peggy 

Crawford leads. 

October 16—Horse by Geraldine Brooks. This story takes a historical 

look at the 1880s with a narrative about a young, enslaved Black boy 

who trains a horse. Compare and contrast this period with modern times 

with us. Discussion leader TBD. 

Book Club September and October Selections 

Monthly, 1 p.m. 

Church Library 

Lunch Is Back to First and Third of the Month—Yay! 

September 5, Noon. Potluck and Presentation. Pastor Sam Yun will share with us his plans to grow 

our congregation and church community. He’s done it before, and he’s doing it again! Please bring a 

dish to share. We will use compostable paper products to keep it simple. 

September 19, Noon. Lunch with Friends. Celebrate Mexican Independence 

(Mexico observes on September 16) with a Mexican fiesta of chicken enchiladas, 

taco salad, corn and black bean salsa and chips. Churros and ice cream for des-

sert. Olé! 

Then, mark your calendars for the October 3 Potluck and Presentation and the 

October 17 Lunch With Friends. 
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Spiritual Growth 

Hello September!...Welcome fall! Here are a few new books that readers will welcome. 

Hammer, Heather Leslie. Shetland Mist: A Shetland Family in the Methodist Movement. 

The author pastored here at SRVUMC between 2006 and 2009. Her fictionalized ac-

count of the lives of her forebearers in the Shetland Islands during the 1800s centers 

on Ann Leslie. With her husband and their family of nine children, Leslie ekes out a liv-

ing from the rocky land and the often treacherous sea. Life is precarious and some-

times tragic, but Hammer does not shy away from its grave difficulties. However, she 

shows Ann as a resilient and steadfast wife, mother and friend who is grateful for her 

faith community and for the joys she can share with family and friends. Numerous heartfelt prayers 

allow the reader to share in the depths of her faith. 

Benedict, Marie. The Personal Librarian. Infamous financier J.P. Morgan is constructing 

a library next to his home in New York City. He needs a librarian who can catalog his 

priceless collection of artwork, manuscripts, books and artifacts. His nephew suggests 

Belle da Costa Greene because he knows of her work at Princeton University and the 

New York Public Library. After her interview with the boisterous Morgan, she is hired. 

She promises to make his Pierpoint Morgan Library incomparable and to acquire Cax-

ton’s Le Morte d’Arthur, printed in 1485. However, her dilemma is that she isn’t as 

white as she pretends to be: she is a Black woman, claiming that her grandmother is Portuguese. She 

also goes by the name her mother has chosen for her to work in a white man’s world. 

Grisham, John. Sparring Partners. Discover this well-known author’s first collection of 

novellas. In one, a young lawyer is trying desperately to get his teenage client exoner-

ated for a murder he didn’t commit. This boy is sentenced to die, and the reader anx-

iously awaits the outcome of the attorney’s efforts. In the next novella, two brothers 

are sparring partners in their father’s law firm. They have been competitive all of their 

lives, including college. Although they occupy the same building, they have completely 

divided the space in half. This novella is a people’s story, as are the other two. You de-

cide which is the best one: “The Homecoming” (reprisal of the character Jake Brigance), “Strawberry 

Moon” (about the young convict), or “Sparring Partners.” 

Here are some other great titles we haven’t mentioned in a while: The Aloha Quilt, Strawberry Short-

cake Mystery, The Tortilla Curtain, The Power of One, Whistling Past the Graveyard, Joy for Beginners 
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Spiritual Growth 

Save the Date! 

2024 SRVUMC Women’s Retreat 

February 2 to 4 

Villa Maria del Mar, Santa Cruz 

Pastor Dan Sturdivant leads a retreat with the theme “JOY Through the 

Back Door.” Our friend and frequent guest pastor Dan says:  

The most profound and enduring joy any of us are likely to find arrives 

through our failures, losses, and disappointments; in short, through grief. We 

can’t get there, however, without trusted companions to help us see our 

lives clearly. 

Registration begins November 5, 2023 online, or register after worship on November 5 or November 12. 

Contact Nancy Garnick, Linda Jimerson, Linda Albertoni Engman, or Priscilla Wolfram for more infor-

mation. 

This women-only group grows closer to God and to each other through Bible study, 

book studies, local mission trips and more! Email Debbie Kelly or Sandy Gsand for 

more information. 

LIFT (Learning, Living, Loving in Faith Together) Resumes This Fall! 

Begins Thursday, September 14, 9:45 a.m. or Sundays, 5 to 6 p.m. 

Fireside Room or on Zoom 

The Harvest Festival Craft Fair 2023! 

November 4, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

It's time for all crafters to get their creative juices flowing! This eagerly anticipated event and church 

tradition showcases quality, handmade items—perfectly timed as a Christmas shopping destination! 

Don’t miss this fun social event, church fundraiser and good oppor-

tunity for outreach to the community! You, your friends and family 

can take part. Please contact Shannon Dever at shannon-

dever62@gmail.com for more information. 

mailto:gsanddeb@sbcglobal.net
mailto:sangsan@aol.com
mailto:shannondever62@gmail.com
mailto:shannondever62@gmail.com
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Out Into the World 

ARC groundbreaking on January 

31, 2016. 

Our Church’s Recreation Ministry (ARC) 

Church and Community Connection 

By Lyn Arscott 

Vision 

To create and cultivate a ministry that provides a recreational connec-

tion for the people of our church and community. 

Our bodies are often referred to as the temples of our souls. Indeed, 

our church vision emphasizes the words―body, mind, and soul―as 

we make life’s journey with God. Recreation ministry is an integral 

part of the total ministry of our church. We strive to encourage 

Christian values in a recreational setting with particular emphasis on 

teamwork and concern for others. 

Summer basketball camps for boys’ (left) and girls (right) bridge SRVUMC with the larger community. 

Change in Management of the ARC  

Since the ARC opened in 2017, we have used the services of an ARC Director. As of August, we do 

not have a director. Instead, new Facility and Purchasing Manager Sam Hawk takes responsibility for 

customer contracts, scheduling, purchasing, and maintenance of the ARC in addition to those same 

duties for the rest of the campus. The ARC Commission oversees ARC operations. Lucinda Huffaker, 

Continued Page 10 
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Out Into the World 

ARC Volunteer Treasurer, keeps the books, sends out monthly invoices, and prepares the monthly 

financial reports. Lyn Arscott coordinates the volunteers who monitor the public sessions on week-

day mornings for pickleball and badminton.  

Community Impact 

There is a high demand for recreational space in our community, so our Activity and Recreation Cen-

ter (ARC) provides an excellent opportunity to reach out to the community and provide a safe and 

hospitable place for exercise and fellowship for adults and youth. After school hours, the ARC is alive 

every day with dozens of excited boys and girls playing basketball, volleyball or indoor soccer. The 

local youth organizations that use our gym have more than 500 youth involved in their sports. Adults 

play pickleball and badminton in the mornings during school hours, and we have more than 500 

names on our email list of members of the community who have used the ARC. We make an impact 

in our community by our presence and our deeds. 

Church Member Sports 

We have an active group of church members who play pickleball on Wednesday evenings at 6:30 

p.m. and Sunday afternoons at 3 p.m. If you would like to join the group, please contact Debbie Koos. 

Beginners are welcome. Of all the small groups in the church, this one is probably the most “active.” 

Our Recreation Ministry Commission: Lyn Arscott (chairman), David Pierce (secretary), Lucinda Huffaker 

(finance), Anita Weir (representing trustees), Dave Coombs, Debbie Koos, Greg Koos, Terry Sherman, 

Doug Domergue, Rick McGuire. 

From Page 9 

Left: Church members playing pickleball. Anyone you recognize? If 

not, pickleball is an easy way to meet new people. 

Did You Know? 

Of the 36.5 million people who 

played pickleball in 2022, 45% 

planned to play more in the 

next six months than they had 

in the previous six. (Source: 

www.pickleballportal.com) 

Play Pickleball! 

Wednesdays 6:30 p.m. 

Sundays 3 p.m. 

mailto:glkoos@comcast.net
https://www.pickleballportal.com/blog/is-pickleball-still-growing-trends-and-statistics-in-2023/
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Out Into the World 

Monument Crisis Center + SRVUMC = Backpack Drive! 

San Ramon Valley UMC has a history of donating backpacks to Monu-

ment Crisis Center (MCC). On August 5, kids came to choose a new back-

pack for the coming school year. Our church supplied sixty-four back-

packs out of the more than one thousand collected by MCC. Thank you 

to everyone who participated in this year’s community event. 

Monument Crisis Center bursts with colorful backpacks for every taste at this year’s August 5 event. Pho-
tos furnished by Claudia Artiga. 

It’s soon time for our turn to host this longtime tradition with our partners, 

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints. Contact Jerry Ricker for more 

information. Sign up to donate here. 

Interfaith Blood Drive 

October 7 

Wesley Center 

Support Maui Through UMCOR 

An UMCOR grant is providing food, water, hygiene items and tools 

to help survivors recover belongings. As first responders continue to 

provide initial aid, join us in prayer and support for the people of 

Maui in the aftermath of wildfires. Learn more details here.  

Visit https://umcmission.org/advance-project/901670 to designate your gift specifically for Hawaii, 

or call toll-free 1-888-252-6174. Checks made out to Global Ministries/UMCOR should have a memo 

line reading “Advance #901670-Hawaii.” 

mailto:%20jerryricker19@gmail.com
https://www.redcrossblood.org/give.html/drive-results?zipSponsor=LDSDANVILLE
https://www.cnumc.org/newsdetails/united-methodist-committee-on-relief-grant-to-help-asylum-seekers-find-pathway-to-safety-15188158
https://umcmission.org/advance-project/901670
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Communion 

Rise Against Hunger 

Sunday, September 17  

11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

Wesley Center  

This month’s Communion offering supports the materials for the upcoming Rise Against Hunger 

packing event.  

Rise Against Hunger began in 1998 as Stop Hunger Now! and is based in 

Raleigh, N.C. Since its original initiatives in distributing nutritious meals 

to the starving, this organization has broadened its efforts to improve 

food security for people worldwide. Rise Against Hunger trains farmers 

and families in agricultural methods and business skills. Many of these 

small-scale, local farmers provide the vegetables that are dehydrated for 

the Rise Against Hunger meals. Furthermore, the organization also works 

with in-country partners in the wake of disaster to provide crisis relief. 

Since 2005, volunteers have packaged over 540 million meals.  

The Rise Against Hunger website reports distributing over 67.6 million 

meals in 2022 in 38 countries. Volunteers packed 44.5 million meals last 

year, according to the group’s 2022 Impact Report. 

At San Ramon Valley UMC, we love these annual meal-packing events. 

This short mission opportunity of a few hours is great for entire families 

to do together. Our September communion offering funds dehydrated 

rice or soy meal, dehydrated vegetables, and spices along with 23 essen-

tial vitamins and minerals. As our volunteers know, a group of 40 to 50 

volunteers can pack 10,000 meals in about two hours! 

Contact HollyAnn Melton at hollyannmelton22@yahoo.com if you have 

questions about this exciting way for the whole family to serve together! To 

register, click here. 

Above: Get ready! HollyAnn Melton bangs the gong familiar to previous 

volunteers. Below: Nutrition information about each package. Half a cup 

(uncooked) of the Rise Against Hunger meals provides 250 calories and a 

host of major vitamins and minerals, including 100% of folate. 

https://www.riseagainsthunger.org/
https://riseagainst.imgix.net/wp-content/uploads/2022-Impact-Report-One-Pager_v1.0.pdf
mailto:hollyannmelton22@yahoo.com
https://rah.my.salesforce-sites.com/events/homepage?id=7018c000001FQDyAAO
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Youthful Energy 

Middle School and High School 

Boardwalk Beach Blitz 

September 15 to 16 (Friday to Saturday) 

This overnight camping trip to Santa Cruz includes 

an inspirational evening program and concert with 

speaker Adrian Moreno and performer Kokua. The 

$99.99/person cost covers dinner and breakfast, 

Saturday morning programming, free play in the 

arcade, and a rides wristband for Saturday. Parking 

discounted. Email Justin Byers at jbyers@srvumc.org 

to sign up by the September 6 deadline. 

Sunday Night Youth Meetings  

Wesley Center, Youth Room 

Dinner Connection, September 3, 6:30 p.m.. Let’s make dinner together! Open 

to middle and high school youth. First Sunday of the month, you can make din-

ner how you like it. 

Sunday Night Youth Meetings, September 10, Wesley Youth Room. Connect 

every second and fifth Sunday. 

• 4 to 5 p.m. high school 

• 5-6 p.m. middle school 

Save the Date! 

Fall Retreat 

October 14 to 15 

More details to come about this tradition, which begins on Saturday morning and continues until Sun-

day afternoon. Contact Justin Byers at jbyers@srvumc.org with your questions. 

mailto:jbyers@srvumc.org
mailto:jbyers@srvumc.org
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Family Ministry 

Calendar 

Thank and Welcome/Train Our Acolytes! Grades 3 to 6. Sunday, September 11 at 11:15 a.m. in 

Wesley Center, Rm. A. Train to become a part of worship by bringing in the light of Christ!  

Music Makers, Grades 2 to 5. Tuesdays From 3 to 4 p.m., Wesley Center, Rm. 103. Music Makers 

will learn to play hand chimes, enjoy a snack and then gather for singing, musical games, and rhythm/

Orff instruments. Reach out to Winnie Stribling at Winnie_Stribling@msn.com with your questions. 

Thank You! 

Hero Hotline VBS was a huge success! Thanks to our many hardworking and dedicated volunteers, 

we had 44 children laughing, singing, and playing! Every hero played their part! The ice cream party 

on Thursday evening rounded out our celebration! 

Nursery Through Grade 5 Sunday School  

Classes begin at 10 a.m. 

• TK—Grade 2: Otterbein Bldg., upstairs. Laura Roy leads.  

• Grades 3-5: Join Tom Roy in Wesley, room 203. 

Harmony—Together Is Better 

Friendship is using your words and actions to show others you care. 

Week One 

Two People Are Better Than One: Ecclesiastes 4:9-12 

Choose your friends carefully. 

Week Two 

David and Mephibosheth: 1 Samuel 19-20; 2 Samuel 9 

Friends keep their promises. 

Week Three 

Barnabas and Saul: Acts 9:26-30 

Friends stand up for one another. 

Week Four 

Forgive One Another: Colossians 3:13 

Friends forgive one another. 

mailto:Winnie_Stribling@msn.com
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Celebrations 

Birthdays 

Anniversaries 

1 Dianne Ehlers 

2 Julia Philbert 

   Brian Stephenson 

3 Lucille Eichelberger (99) 

4 Austin Maddux 

   Ellie Maddux 

   Caroline Rowland 

5 Jillian Ericson 

6 Nicholas Stocking 

   Ray Winter 

7 James Smith 

8 Corey Merchant 

   Brad Soderlund 

9 Sienna Isbell 

   Sheryl Kerr 

   Christine Pezza 

10 Alan Christian 

   Jeff Stroin 

11 Lucinda Huffaker 

   Terry Stocking 

13 Sandi Cook 

14 Bill Fulcher 

   Grant Herzog 

   Nathan Morones 

16 Gary Osterhout 

17 Connor Choy 

   Kelly Nakaso 

18 Ela Altamirano 

   Dave Coombs 

   John Harrison 

   Charlie Rigolfi 

19 Lyn Arscott 

   Kirsten Ericson 

   Gregg Mannell 

   Ted Wolfram 

20 Marci Milligan 

   Larry Pasquale 

   Karen Presnell 

   Lydia Sidhom 

   Judy Takeda 

21 Brad Stribling 

22 Michael Ogles 

23 Holland Ericson 

   Irv Skeoch 

24 Alonzo Altamirano 

   Tim Buckley 

   Jane Lang 

25 Peggy Crawford 

   Linda Albertoni Engman 

   Don Johnson (92) 

   Alex Maddux 

26 Pat Ryan (96) 

27 Scott Ericson 

28 Joe Lau 

29 James Kocins 

30 Nell Ryan 

   Skye Stepper 

1 Carole Lynne & Ed Keller (60) 

   Patricia Ludwig and Mike Prenger 

2 Debbie & John Byers 

   Brenda & Doug Domergue (51) 

3 Susie & Jim McKnight (63) 

5 Jean Milam & Rajiv Khanna 

6 Julia & Tom Philbert 

11 Joanne & Bill Van Bezey 

12 Jan & Bill Foulds 

16 Lee & Bill Rust 

19 Teresa & Jeff Stroin 

20 Amy & Sam Sidhom 

21 Peggy & Gordon Pierce 

23 Annette & Dan Whiting 

24 Jeryn Blair & Steven Smario 

26 Karen & Brian Steffy 

27 Claudia Artiga & Warren Cancel 

Is There a Goof? 

I apologize for errors. The best 

way to ensure that correct in-

formation shows here is to up-

date your Church Directory 

profile because this page relies 

on the info there. —Editor 
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Among Ourselves 

Director of Family Ministries 

Laura Roy (ext. 106) 

Preschool Director 

Christine Pezza (ext. 113) 

Office/HR Manager 

Soledad Cuenco (ext 104) 

Director of Facilities and A/V 

Sam Hawk 

Accountant 

Priya Gupta 

Accounts Payable/Payroll 

Susan Madden 

Accounts Receivable 

Michelle Cooke 

Director of Music Ministry 

Jeffrey Howe 

Office Administrator 

Patsy Kyles 

Organist 

Nadia Koliha 

Messenger Editor 

Lisa Jancarik 

Director of Social Media and Online 

Ministries 

Sarah Stribling 

SRVUMC 
902 Danville Blvd • Alamo, CA 94507 

Office Hours: 9 a.m.-12, 1-4:30 p.m. 

Phone (925) 837-5243 • Fax (925) 837-7263 • www.srvumc.org 
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Health Concerns 

Bob Brown 

Liz Field 

Kay Jones 

Andy (Susan Madden’s husband) 

Barb McWilliams 

Marti Sketchley 

Continued Prayers For 

All those who live with long-term illness, unemployment, life decisions, and sickness in their families, 

Shana Carroll, Joan Lee, Ann Schroeder. 

We continue to pray for those in our community impacted by COVID-19 and recall that testing our-

selves is caring for everyone. Please test if you are not feeling 100%. 

Our Christian Sympathy 

To Debbie Byers and her family on the August passing of Debbie’s mother, Judith. 

To the Lowther family and friends on the recent passing of Brigitte Greene. 
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